MINUTES OF A COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MEETING HELD AUGUST 7, 2002 AT 6:30 P.M. IN BUTLER MIDDLE
SCHOOL

PRESENT — Gordon Nicholl, Bill Morris, Jerri Harwell, Ann Bracken, Pat Warner, Paul
Childs, Sheryl Ivey.
Excused — Cathy Trane, Mike Peterson

GENERAL BUSINESS
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Gordon Nicholl.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Upon motion made by Jerri Harwell, seconded by Pat Warner and passed unanimously, it

was ‘
RESOLVED, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting,.

Sheriff’s Report
Deputy Scott Hansen gave the sheriff’s report. He reviewed the crime statistics for the
previous month.

He reminded everybody to lock access to their homes. The majority of burglaries are
committed without any forced entry.

Fire Department Report
Steve Halligan of the fire department reported on the calls for the previous month. He
praised the community on their caution with fireworks on the 4™ and 24™ of July. There
were no fires caused by fireworks.
A session of CERT classes will start the week of October 14™ or 21*, There is a fee of
$50 for this. Anyone interested should contact Steve for further details.
He emphasized EDITH (exit drills in the home).

2 ways out of each room — staying low — where to meet outside — use a cell or a
neighbor’s phone and don’t go back in the house.

ACCT report

Ann Bracken had attended a very short ACCT meeting. The majority of the meeting was
spent discussing townships. Salt Lake County will be hiring full time employees to
promote townships on the East side of the County.

Salt Lake County Mayor’s Office

Jim Braden of the Salt Lake County Mayor’s office responded that the hiring of the staff
would return developmental services to it level of staffing prior to the hiring freeze.

Salt Lake County will celebrate its 150™ birthday August 21 — 26™ with many activities.
Salt Lake County Fair will be held at the equestrian park August 14™ — August 17%.
Board members are needed for many Salt Lake County Advisory Boards. Any person
interested should contact Jim.

Community Council August 7, 2002 minutes 1



Danish Rd. Water Treatment Plant.

Gordon Nicholl, in response to some inquiries from the residents of Danish Rd.,
explained that the present construction would not increase the vehicle maintenance sheds.
It is mainly a seismic upgrade and will not increase traffic on Danish Rd.

Highland Drive Re-zone request

Last month in the council meeting, a group of residents on Highland Drive between I-215
and approx. 6800 South had requested approval of the Council to request a review of the
general plan with an eye to make their properties more saleable.

The council agreed to this and sent a letter to Salt Lake County saying it was in favor of a
review of the general plan,

This month a group of neighbors who are against this request were present at the meeting.

They felt that they were not fairly notified of the request and wanted to present their side
of the argument.

After a heated discussion, all present were told that if the request is received by Salt Lake
County and if it is going to be heard by Salt Lake County Planning Commission, it will
be on the Cottonwood Heights Community Council agenda in the September meeting.
Both sides will be allowed 5 minutes to present their views and the Council will then
make a formal recommendation to Salt Lake County. They were also advised to attend
the Salt Lake County Planning meeting as the County makes the final decision.

Upon motion made by Pat Warner, seconded by Ann Bracken, and passed unanimously,
it was

RESOLVED, to send a letter to Salt Lake County asking that they disregard the
letter of the previous month, which was sent prematurely.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Next meeting will be held September 4, 2002 at 6:30 p.m. in Butler Middle School
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